Hilperton Village Hall Club

Minutes of a Committee Meeting held on 3rd April 2012

1. Those Present:




Janice Burch 
– Chairperson

Gerald Butcher 
– Bar Steward

John Corfield 
– Secretary

Julie Butcher
– Member

Daniel Hall 
– Member

(There were no apologies)
2. Acceptance of minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 6th March were approved by those present and signed by the Chairperson as a true record.

3. Financial matters

The Financial Report prepared by Ros Huggins is attached to these minutes.

An analysis of the financial status of the Club showed an improvement from last month’s figures. It was noted though that Ros Huggins had allowed for committed expenditure in April (£715.65) and noted that any income from the 30th & 31st March was not added. Those present agreed that whilst, from a book keeping perspective, this might well be ‘correct practice’ it nevertheless gave a distortion to the view for an ‘end of month’ figure. Whilst Ros reported expenditure over income of £2242.91, this included the expenditure for April such that the Committee felt that the end of March figure is more realistically £715.65 less than this ie approximately £1500. Ros is asked to please note this and assuming that there are good book keeping reasons for reporting as she does, could she include an ‘end of month’ figure in her report as well.









Action: Ros Huggins

4. Matters Arising from the previous minutes

4.1 Confirmation of Receipt of minutes
All present said they had received the minutes of the previous meeting thereby confirming that John Corfield has the correct email addresses.
4.2 End of year deficit notified to the Management Committee
John Corfield reported that the Village Hall Management Committee had noted the probability of the Club having an end of year deficit and would address the issue when it arises. However this issue has a direct bearing on the next item (4.3).
4.3 Joint meeting between the Hall (ie the Village Hall Management Committee) and the Club (ie the Club Committee)
Concerns have been expressed by both committees regarding the shortage of bookings for the Hall for Saturday nights which inevitably results in less income both for the Hall and the Club.  On behalf of the Club, John Corfield had requested at the last Hall meeting that there should be a joint meeting with all members of both committees present at which a full and frank discussion would take place. This was supported by those present at the Hall meeting and John agreed to arrange such a meeting to discuss the joint strategy and planning for 2012/13.

Recognising that the Hall is applying for a Premises Licence, in which they will make it a condition that all alcohol is provided by the Club, the Club Committee can see that the relationship between the Club and the Hall needs to be formalised as soon as possible. John Corfield explained that this would be achieved through an Occupational Licence with the Hall as the “Lessor” (ie the Landlord) and the Club as the “Lessee” (ie the Tenant). Those present agreed that this should be the primary purpose for a joint meeting since any conditions that the Hall wishes to impose on the Club will be agreed by both parties as defined in such a licence. John handed out copies of a “Model Occupational Licence” which had been prepared by ACRE (Action with Communities in Rural England) and said he would hand out further copies to those present at the next Hall meeting (12th April).
Discussion then centred around the scope of the Occupational Licence and how influential it might be in relation to how the Club is run and managed. John Corfield reminded those present that the Club still needs an updated constitution (ie a set of rules) and showed a copy of the previous one on which the outgoing Secretary had added the following handwritten comment:
“This version is undated and the pages unnumbered so it has not been relied upon. We have not written a constitution for the Hall and Club separately since they were separated!”

John then handed out copies of the previous constitution plus the version Daniel Hall had drafted some months back plus three examples from other clubs (including one for a Constabulary’s Club).
Those present agreed that as the Club is separate from the Hall and is, in fact, a private members’ Club then the running and management of the Club is purely a matter for the members and their committee. The Hall’s influence on the Club has to be focussed on the former’s role as a landlord and as a charity and the Hall cannot decide how the Club shall be run and managed. The following was consequently agreed:

1. As Secretary to the Club, John Corfield will present the content of this item 4.3 to the Hall at their 12th April meeting.

2. The Club will hold a special meeting on 1st May to agree what wording they would like to see in the Occupational Licence (having studied it in the meantime).

3. The Club will hold its next committee meeting on 8th May and propose when the Club and Hall should meet (recognising that the Hall will meet on 10th May).

4. After the Occupational Licence has been agreed and signed by both parties, the Club will agree a draft constitution which will be circulated to all Club members.
5. The Club will call an Extraordinary General Meeting for all its members to discuss and hopefully agree a new constitution.










Action: John Corfield

4.4 Advisement to Ros Huggins of expenditure on stock at the point of order or delivery rather than on receipt of invoices.

Gerald Butcher reported that Ros Huggins had explained that this is not an issue at present and that the action is closed.
4.5 Hall Premises Licence and the Club Occupational Licence
Covered by item 4.3
4.6 Key List & Security
The Village Hall Management Committee had agreed that this is a low priority item and that John Corfield, in dealing with it, would add it to the agenda when the matter is ready to be concluded.
5. Arrangements for Nobby’s Cup 14th April
John Corfield reported that a Temporary Event Notice (TEN) has been granted to Tessa Harding so the sale of alcohol to members of the public attending the event will be properly covered.
6. Report back from reading Janice Burch’s message to the Hall Committee
Janice explained the content of her message and the reasons for it. John Corfield reported that the Village Hall Management Committee had accepted the points she had made, noted them and agreed that communications should have been better. 
7. Correspondence

Gerald Butcher showed a letter he had had from Molson Coors giving notice of minor price rises. It was not felt that anything needed to be done as a result at this time.
8. AOB

Janice Burch offered a vote of thanks to Daniel Hall for his work in organising the Club Easter Raffle. This was endorsed by all present.

9. Date & time of next meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 8th May 2012 at 8:00 pm in the Village Hall.
The meeting closed at 9: 10pm.

Attached: Financial Report


[image: image4.png]= Finance_Report_March_12x[1].pdf - Adobe Reader =

Fle Edt Vew Document Todk Window Hep x
BN S el e = [ -
L] Monitoring Report

The monitoring report shows that to date we are 83% of the way through the financial year, as at the date of production

of the reports.

AL83% the income from takings is running on budget as is the overall income against projected budget is as expected.
Note that membership is artificially high due to the £52 temporary membership payment made for a function run during
March. Snooker is down on projected budget.

In expenditure Wages at 93% and Stock at 85% of budget are running high. Total expenditure is running at 87% of
budget.

The current total expenditure over income figure is £2242.91, £1137 lower than reported in February (£3379.86).

‘The monthly income and expenditure figures are also shown in graphical format below.
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Hilperton Village Club
Financial Reports
March 12

Bank statement and Reconciliation sheet

‘The bank statement and reconciliation sheet confirm the following funds held by the Village Club as at the end of the
period above

Current account 1107.95

Of this amount the following known liabi

Molson Coors payable in April 626.80

Cascade Ltd payable in April 88.85 Leaving £392.30

Note that there is still income for 30" and 31" March to be collected and banked which will increase the surplus figure for
the month.

Income and Expenditure sheet s
Income

Income was boosted by the transfer from hall accounts of additional staffing costs incurred in January for the Hilperton
Presents nights. These costs had been paid out and accounted for in February.

Expenditure

Actual outgoings in March were slightly higher due to the payment of HMRC PAYE liability for the quarter January to
March.

Monitoring Report
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